
All Saint’s Church
1250 Spear Street

So Burlington, VT 05403
Telephone 862-9750

allsaints16@gmail.com
website www.allsaintsvt05403

8 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite I
10 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite II
9 a.m. Adult Forum   
10 a.m. Child Care & Christian Education
for Children and Teens.

The Rev. Canon David Hamilton, Rector
The Rev. Peggy Mathauer, Deacon
Vestry:
Glenn Sproul Senior Warden
Whye Yap Junior Warden
Dana Brown
Martha Chambers
Josh Cheney
Hilla Damm
Marian Halloran
Katrina McGibney
Joseph Nieters

Vestry Clerk:
Julie Pierson

Treasurer:
Marcia Corey
Assistant Treasurer:
Iris Darling

Pledge Secretary:
Don Crofut
Assistant Pledge Secretary:
Iris Darling

Church Secretary/Administrator:
Margaret MacLean

Young Children’s Ministry:
Kirtani Mathauer
Katrina McGibney

Middle School & Teen Ministry:
Don Crofut

The All Saints
MESSENGER
June 2019

Live                             StreamAfternoon Live Stream

Endings and Beginnings 

On May 18th, we who gathered in the Cathedral 
Church of St. Paul experienced the power of 
the Holy Spirit moving in our midst!  Did we 
hear powerful rushing wind, and did we see 
flames as of fire descending as at the first 
Pentecost? Perhaps close!

In the late morning, in a dramatic moment, as 
presider of the Election Convention, Bishop 
Ely declared, “The first ballot is open.”  A 
solemn silence descended upon the gathered 
clergy and lay delegates as each processed 
forward and deposited his or her individual 
ballot in the boxes provided. The bishop then 
declared, “The first ballot is now closed”.  The 
lay and clergy ballot boxes were then passed 
securely into the custody of the official tellers 
who adjourned into two subcommittees to 
count the ballots.  Clergy and Delegates talked 
quietly with one another. A time of excited but 
subdued expectation took place as we waited 
for the tellers to do their counting. 

(continued)



The Holy Spirit did indeed make its presence known as the tabulation of votes 
was presented and Bishop Ely announced, “We have an election!”  Perhaps 
not exactly the wind from heaven but a powerful eruption of resounding 
applause reverberated and pulsed off the inner walls of the nave of the 
Cathedral in wave after wave of jubilation, exultation and joy...and 
reverberated and reverberated!   An election on the first ballot!  What an 
affirmation! The Holy Spirit indeed, doing its will and work!

And so it was that on Saturday, May 18th, the Diocese of Vermont chose the 
Rev. Shannon MacVean-Brown as its 11th Bishop!  Bishop-Elect Shannon 
immediately was contacted by Bishop Ely and members of the Standing 
Committee and she said she was “beyond words” with joy and would come to 
be with us in Vermont as soon as possible.

True to her word, Bishop-Elect Shannon will indeed visit Vermont  by the end 
of May, be present at the June 1st meeting of the Commission on Ministry-
Committee on Discernment, and has called for a Clergy Day to meet diocesan 
clergy on June 4th.  Other details of her arrival dates are yet to be announced, 
but likely in early July. 

Leave-takings and beginnings are the substance of our Scriptures during this 
time of the Church Year as we have been reading Jesus’ “Farewell Discourses” 
in the Gospel according to John.  Jesus was preparing his disciples for what 
was to come, including what would sustain them as they dealt with the 
aftermath of his arrest, crucifixion, and resurrection. Jesus promised that they 
would experience the Comforter, the Presence and Power of the Holy Spirit.  

As the people of the Episcopal Church in Vermont, we are experiencing an 
ending as Bishop Tom Ely retires and, as he puts it, passes on the Crosier 
(Bishop’s staff) to the new Bishop at her consecration. By the Grace of God 
and the Sustaining of the Holy Spirit, we have already entered the preface to 
this new chapter in the life of our diocese with Bishop Shannon. She will be 
officially consecrated on September 28th at Ira Allen Chapel. 

May the Grace of God bless and sustain them and us in this Pentecost time, 



JUNE at All Saints

Sunday, June 2nd

10 a.m. Folk Group will lead the music.
11:30 a.m. Pastoral Care Meeting

Sunday, June 9th

Day of Pentecost
Everyone wear a little or a lot of 
something red!

Last Sunday of Adult Forum and 
Christian Education until September.

Tuesday, June 4th
Open Prayer Meeting.
This will be the last meeting until 
September.

Tuesday, June 11th

7 p.m. Vestry Meeting

Sunday, June 16th

Father’s Day
1 p.m. Book Club

Tuesday, June 25th

July/August MESSENGER deadline.
Please indicate on office list which 
Sundays you will be away during June, 
July and August so you are not assigned 
duties.

Sunday, June 30th
David’s last Sunday before his vacation 
for the month of July.

Please Note:  The office will be open 
only on Wednesdays and Thursdays 
beginning June 11th until September 3rd

Sunday, June 2nd,  5-8 p.m. 
at Cathedral Church of St. Paul

Farewell event for Bishop and Ann Ely.  All 
congregations are invited to attend the Evensong at 
5 pm followed by a reception and program on the 
lower level. 

June Book Club Selection 
This month we are reading The Whole Truth by 
David Baldacci, a global thriller with 3 main 
characters,….a defense contractor who 
manipulates international conflicts for his own 
benefit, someone from an intelligence agency 
trying to keep the globe safe and at peace, and a 
journalist who interviews the sole survivor of a
massacre that has left every nation stunned.   These 
characters’ lives collide as a series of events is set 
in motion that could change the world.

We will meet on Sunday, June 16, at 1 pm in the 
DeForest Room for our discussion. All are 
Welcome.

Safer Church Basic Training
The Episcopal Church in Vermont will offer a 
Safer Church Basic Training at All Saints on 
Saturday, June 22, 2019, from 8:30 a.m. to 3 
p.m.  Topics include power, authority, and 
boundaries in ministerial relationships, and 
prevention, identification, and response to elder, 
child, and youth abuse among other topics.

Persons who are paid or volunteer with children or 
youth or any vulnerable population, Eucharistic 
Visitors, and employees of a congregation are 
required to take this training.  All other leaders and 
members of our congregation are encouraged to 
attend.

More information can be found on the Diocesan 
website at diovermont.org including dates of all 
trainings and registration.  The basic training must 
be refreshed every 5 years by completing 
recertification.  If you have any questions, please 
see Peggy Mathauer.



Dear Friends of Syrinx,

The welcome arrival of warmer weather (finally!) is reminding me to let you know when and where 
Syrinx is performing this spring. We had our first two programs on May 14th and May 21st at The 
Arbors and at The Residence at Shelburne Bay --- we sang well, and they loved us!

Coming up:
Tuesday, June 4, 7:30 p.m. at Wake Robin in Shelburne
Tuesday, June 11, noon at St. Paul's Cathedral in Burlington

Our group currently has exactly a dozen singers. We are excited to be joined on two pieces by pianist 
Jan Gallant. As usual, our program for this spring includes both sacred pieces and pure 
entertainment. On the sacred side are three original pieces by me; Johannes Brahms' haunting 
"Abendstandchen"; and John Tavener's "The Lamb." Three fine Spirituals help us transition to the 
entertainment side, which includes two of Ivor Davies' settings of "Prayers from the Ark" and 
culminates in the classic show tune "Ain't Misbehavin'" by 'Fats' Waller and Harry Brooks.

I hope we will see you at one of our programs.

Sincerely, 
Glenn Sproul, Director

What Happened to our Website?

As you might have noticed, you cannot find 
our website on the internet.

Due to a very poor to non-existent customer 
support department of this platform we had 
been using, we were unable to continue with 
them.  After much frustration, we decided to 
abandon any further efforts to revive the 
website, and have begun a new one:
www/allsaintsvt05403

We are in the process of building this new 
website.  Please be patient.

Whye Yap
Julie Bonanno



JUNE 2019 
SCHEDULE

8 a.m.
EUCHARISTIC 
MINISTER
June
2 Joe Nieters
9     Julie Bonanno
16   Dana Brown
23   Joe Nieters
30   John Bertelsen
July
7     Dana Brown

10 a.m.
CRUCIFER
June
2     Marian Halloran
9     Josh Cheney
16   Marga Sproul
23   Dana Brown
30   Whye Yap
July
7     Julie Bonanno

EUCHARISTIC 
MINISTER
June
2      Julie Bonanno
9      Whye Yap
16    Glenn Sproul
23    Martha Chambers
30    Josh Cheney 
July
7      Marga Sproul

LECTOR 1
June
2 Ellie Bushweller
9     Deborah Johnson
16   Linda Morrell
23   Julie Bonanno
30   Becky Fox
July  
7     Marian Halloran

LECTOR 2
June
2    Martha Chambers
9    Sandi McGowan
16  Margaret MacLean
23   Judy Citarella
30   Phil Reynolds
July
7     Hilla Damm

INTERCESSOR
June
2     Becky Fox
9     Jackie Arbuckle
16    Hilla Damm
23    Jackie Arbuckle
30    Glenn Sproul
July   
7      Ellie Bushweller

USHERS & GREETERS
June
2 Whye Yap/ 
9     Stewart & Julie Pierson
16   Sandi McGowan/Dominic Abbondanza
23   Susan Hartman/Whye Yap
30    Chuck Conn/Marcia Corey
July
7      Marian Halloran/Whye Yap

COFFEE HOUR HOSTS
June
2     Julie Pierson/Yolande Franklin
9     Margaret MacLean/Linda Morrell
16   Marcia Corey/Katrina McGibney
23   Chris Sheil/Erinn/Wetherby
30   Sandi McGowan/Hilla Damm
July
7     Yolande Franklin/Ellie Bushweller

ALTAR GUILD
June
2 Marga Sproul
9     Hilla Damm
16   Pam Valance
23   Deborah Johnson 
30   Becky Temple
July
7     Marga Sproul

BREAD FOR COMMUNION
June
2 Audrey Park
9     Hilla Damm
16   Peggy Mathauer
23   Audrey Park
30   Hilla Damm
July
7     Peggy Mathauer

VERGER
June
2     Sandi McGowan
9     Chuck Conn
16   Whye Yap
23   Don Crofut
30   Sandi McGowan
July
7     Chuck Conn  

COUNTER
June
2 Josh Cheney
9     Martha Chambers      
16   Hilla Damm
23   Whye Yap
30    Katrina McGibney
July
7      Glenn Sproul

If you have a conflict in scheduling, please arrange to switch with someone 
who does not have other duties that day, and contact the office. 

EMERGENCY FOOD SHELF 
SUGGESTIONS

Cereal (low sugar)  
Peanut Butter 
Baby Food, Baby Formula, Diapers
Canned Soup (low sodium) 
Canned Tuna
Canned Fruit in juice or light syrup 
Pork & Beans 
Canned Vegetables (low sodium), 
Tomato /Spaghetti Sauce
Dry Pasta, Rice
Juice (100% juice)
Meals in a can

If you wish to make a monetary 
donation, every gift helps.



JUNE BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES
3 Francis Duval 6 Hack & Ellie Bushweller
10 Lu Moxhet 22 Dick & Judy Phillips
11 Alan Averyt 25 Ed & Stephanie Hockenbury
12 John Bertelsen 26 John & Marion Dooley
13 Marty Torpey 27 Glenn & Marga Sproul
21 Hack Bushweller

Anne Averyt IN MEMORIAM
23 George Singer 3 Julie LaChance
25 Willie Weremeichik 7 Jonathan Parrish

Stewart Pierson 12 May Stevens
26 Julie Pierson George Wells

Carole Wageman 22 Tom Drolette
29 Josh Cheney 25 Frank Irish
30 Sally Lembke 26 Sean Chagnon

Âll Saints Episcopal Church
1250 Spear Street
So. Burlington, VT 05403

“Find your roots in the rituals and traditions of a people with a history.”


